
 

 

Workplace Safety Committee 

September 14, 2021 

District Service Center 

              3:15 p.m. (via) Zoom 

Minutes 
 

 

 

EMPLOYER MEMBERS EMPLOYEE MEMBER 

 X Dan Egly, Chairperson   X Vicki Bair (Rec. Secretary)   X Michele Machmer 

 X Brian Bubb   X Andrew Baker   X Jess McCoy 

AB 

 

Matt Johnson (non-voting 

member) 

 

  X 

 

Mike Knight 

 

  AB 

 

Noah Bower (non-

voting member) 

    X Matt Little   X Kyle Winton(non-

voting member) 
            

I. Welcome to DSC:  Mr. Egly welcomed all members present. 
 

II. Minutes:    The August 17, 2021 minutes were reviewed 

Motion:      Brian Bubb  Second:    Andrew Baker 

Yes:     All present in favor 

No:    None 

Absent:  Matt Johnson and Noah Bower were absent 

Result:  Minutes approved 

 

III. Occupational Injuries:  None to report at this time. Dan advised the Committee that the 

formula that determines our premium went up 14% due to Covid. However, with our model 

we did not experience this increase. 

 

IV. Covid-19 Update: 

 Dan advised the Committee that Mr. McLaughlin and the Board’s wishes are to stay the 

course as what we are doing. Our district website list the procedures and flowcharts that we 

continue to use. It is noted that some doctors are not following the CDC guidelines. Other 

districts are allowing parents signatures instead of doctor’s signature to sign the exemption 

form. However, we are taking these situations case by case. LTSD will continue to follow 

these CDC procedures. At this time, we have the following number of Covid cases in our 

district.  14 at Schick, 8 at Middle School and 7 at the High School. 

 

V. Workplace Safety Goals: 

 One of our goals last year was to post more safety items. This was accomplished. We had a 

 decrease in our injuries by 25%. We are looking for a few more goals for this year. 

  

VI. Updates: 

 School Operations Update: Brian Bubb and his crew continue to spray the rooms. If you  

 need anything moved or more supplies, please put in a maintenance ticket. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 School Police Update:  Mike Knight reported that there was a car crash in front of Schick  

 around the Bond Street area. No students were injured. We are looking to expand the  

 school zone timer and the warning signs. Brian Bubb has purchased some barricades for 

 additional safety. 

 

VII. Good of the Order: 

 Dan asked everyone to be patient. If you have any questions, please let us know. We are  

 taking it day by day. 

 Brian Bubb did report that we have had some vandalism at the HS/MS so if you hear or see  

 anything to let him know. 

 

VIII. Next Meeting:   October 12, 2021 @ 3:15 pm (via) Zoom 

 

IX. Adjournment @ 3:32 pm. 

 

 

Submitted by:  Vicki Bair 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 


